Issue No 18 17th June 2022

The Department of Education & Training and Carrington Primary School does not endorse the products or services of any advertiser in this newsletter. No responsibility is accepted for the accuracy of information contained in the advertisements or claims made by them.



HELP us turn plastic bread bags and tags that might otherwise go to landfill into sporting equipment for our school. Start bringing

them in and deposit them into our collection box at the school office or Junior Learning Centre.

Diary Dates Monday 20th June

Parent Teacher Interviews 3.45-6.30pm for JJM, JMC and SEP

Tuesday 21st June

Parent Teacher Interviews 3.45- 5.00pm for JJM, JMC and SEP

Wednesday 23rd June

Breakfast Club will be held in the staffroom whilst the works are underway.



every **Wednesday** and **Friday!!!** Doors open for service **8.15**. Come and have a delicious Breakie with your

friends! See you there!

Assembly 3pm

Friday 24th June

Last day of term 2. Early dismissal 2.30pm

****The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) system for applications is closing soon. Parents/carers wishing to apply for CSEF payments for 2022 must submit their application form to the relevant school before 24 June 2022.

Key up and coming dates

- School Council meeting Monday 18th July
- ➤ Term 3 CPS Athletics (early Aug). Parent helpers will be sought to assist with the running of events on the day.
- ➤ Dental Health Visit the week of 8th August

Children are supervised only between the hours of 8.45am and 3.45pm unless attending the Carrington Outside School Hours Care Program. Registration forms for this program are available from the office. Please ensure you update your records at the school office and also with OSHC staff. OSHC Mobile 0419 889 253

High '5' Moment

Do you have a 'High 5' moment you would like to share? Just drop a note, article or photo into the office and Sue will place your achievement in the newsletter



Student of the Week

Friday 17th June 2022 Presented at assembly Wednesday 22nd June 2022

	,
JNR School	Dante
	For trying his best with all his
	sound knowledge.
SDM	James
	For great effort and
	participation in PE.
SEP	Gabriel
	For working hard on his
	information reports and
	being a fantastic JSC role
	model.



Words from our Principal on the job – Brett Speed

Parent/Teacher interviews:

These interviews are an opportunity to discuss your child's academic progress with your classroom teacher. Please use the online booking system, or alternatively, contact the office to arrange a suitable time for you. Parents are welcome to attend in person with 15 minutes allocated per family. The booking system will close this afternoon.

If the times below do not suit or you would prefer to have a conversation over the phone, please do not hesitate to get in touch with your child's classroom teacher to arrange a suitable time.

Monday 3:45-6:30pm JJM, JMC and SEP Tuesday 3:45-5:00pm JJM, JMC and SEP We look forward to discussing your child's progress and further strengthening the homeschool partnership.

Final week reminders:

- School Assembly: next week is the final week of Term 2. The final assembly for the term will be held on Wednesday 22nd June at 3:00pm in the BER. Parents are welcome to attend the final assembly.
- There will be no Robokids session for our Year 3-6 students this week. The session will be made up in early Term 3.
- MAT training concludes for our Year 5 and 6 students this week with a 90-minute session with Darek to conclude the training. It has been highly beneficial and engaging for all participants. If any of our Year 5 and 6 families have any feedback on the program please do not hesitate to e-mail

<u>Carrington.ps@education.vic.gov.au</u>. A big thanks to Knox Council and the TESSA group for funding and running the program for our students.

Somers Camp

What an adventure our happy campers have

been on. 4 days into their 9 day experience and many experiences and memories have been made. Thank you to the



families that took up the opportunity for their child to engage with camp. It has been a great learning experience for all involved. Mr M has continually checked in on our students attending the camp, with the only complaint being the cold and damp weather. Mr Speed will be visiting our students on Monday morning to check in and see the sights of camp.

Demolition works:

Over the holiday period the middle building will continue to be removed from our school grounds. There will be a lot more activity during this time to minimise disruption to our daily programs. This is a very exciting time for Carrington PS as it will open up the area between the two buildings and create additional spaces for our school to utilise and develop in the future.

OSHC Holiday program:

Bookings are coming in for the Term 2 holiday program. I would like to introduce Charlie to

the OSHC team. She will be on-site transitioning into the role throughout several shifts next week and during the first week of the holiday program.



Please make sure she is welcomed into the Carrington community. If you require care in the holidays, please do not hesitate to contact Emily or Sue to make a booking.

Word of mouth:

Thank you to all the families that are promoting and showcasing our school in online forums and in our network. Word of mouth is always one of the strongest reinforcements for a school and celebrates the achievements and work being done within our school. Again, if you know of anyone looking for a 2023 Foundation placement or seeking to transition to our school, please do not hesitate to provide them with our contact details. Our new school website and promotional flyers are also being distributed and accessed to continue building our school community.

Policy updates:

There are several policies being updated and presented to School Council in the coming weeks. These documents will be added to the school website. Please keep an eye on the newsletter and website for these documents. I. you have any questions about the policies, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

Take care and stay safe.











WHAT WE ARE DOING OVER THE WINTER HOLIDAYS

WEEK ONE



Can you complete the challenges we have in a minute? Prove it!

TUESDAY 28th

Tea Party Tuesday!

Bring one of your teddy's along as they join us for a tea party filled with yummy snacks

WEDNESDAY 29th

Whacky
Wednesday!
Wednesday is going
to be a bit whacky
as we make some
funny sock puppets
and then perform a
show together!

THURSDAY 30th

Finger Painting
Thursday!
Let's make some
masterpieces using
just our fingers and
some paint! Can you
do it?

FRIDAY 1st

Friendship Fun!
Friendships are so
important, let's
make friendship
bracelets for the
special people in
our lives



WEEK TWO

MONDAY 4th July

Make Slime
Monday!
Our hands are
about to get sticky
as we make
colourful slime!

TUFSDAY 5th

Origami Making! Show us your best folding skills as we do origami and chatterbox's!

WEDNESDAY 6th

Waffle Wednesday! We hope you're hungry as we warm ourselves up with yummy waffles and delicious fruits!

THURSDAY 7th

Board game bonanza! Bring along your favourite board game to challenge your friends as we have a fun games day!

FRIDAY 8th

Movie Excursion!
We'll be heading to
Village Cinemas at
Knox to watch a
movie!

(Additional cost of \$20)



June 27th - July 8th 2022 7am- 6pm, Mon-Fri

Carrington Primary School, Laura Rd, Knoxfield.

(Other Schools welcome)

Bookings Close Friday 17th June, ContaCt Carrington OSHC to book

🔀 CarringtonoshC@outlook.Com

7 9763 9600 or 0419 889 253



Dear Families.

The June/July holidays are fast approaching, and now is the time to secure your child(ren)'s spot in the Carrington OSHC Holiday Program. These holidays are going to be very exciting, with many brilliant activities planned that your child(ren) won't want to miss out on, including an exciting excursion to the movies!

Please be assured we will take all necessary precautions to ensure the excursion is COVIDsafe. A risk assessment will be available for the excursion if you would like to view it.

To book your child(ren) in for these holidays please fill in the following form and return it to the office or OSHC room.

Please also make sure that you have applied for the new Child Care Subsidy or your child's place and fees will not be subsidized.

Bookings close on the 17thth of June; the program is subject to numbers. If the program does not reach the required numbers by this date, it will not run.

Kind Regards,	
Faith Sequeira & Emily du Vallon	
TERM THREE HOLIDAY BOOKING	
I	would like to book my child/ren
	in for the
Carrington OSHC Holiday Program for th	ne following days:

Monday 27 th June	Tuesday 28 th June	Wednesday 29 th June	Thursday 30 th June	Friday1st July
Minute to Win It	Tea Party Tuesday	Whacky Wednesday	Finger Painting Thursday	Friendship Fun
Monday 4 th July Make Slime Monday	Tuesday 5th July Origami Making	Wednesday 6th July Waffle Wednesday	Thursday 7th July Board game bonanza	Friday 8th July Movie Excursion (additional cost \$20)



PLUS+

6-Session Auskick Program for ages 6-12
Run by AFL Victoria coaches!
Open to all abilities and experience levels

Dates: Every Wednesday from 6th July to 3rd of August + Auskick

Super Clinic on Sunday 7th August

Time: 4:30pm-5:30pm

Location: HE Parker Reserve, 154 Heathmont Rd, Heathmont 3135

Price: \$55 - Includes Auskick Pack!

Follow the link below or scan the QR code to register

https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/e3f871





For more information contact Luke Rowe at luke.rowe@afl.com.au

play.afl/auskick

